At the Reorganization Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M. 

On the 3rd day of January, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     James E. Manley, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                     Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Lauren Kropf, Reporter from the Mid Hudson Times.  This will be her last night covering the Town of Newburgh.  She has taken a job as Editor at the Cornwall Weekly.
Moment of Silence

1.    Adoption of Schedules for the Year 2005

      a. Schedule of Town Board Meetings as Presented – Regular Meetings and 

      Audit / Work Sessions

      This is a request to approve the Schedule of Town Board Meetings and Audit / Work 

      Sessions as presented.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the schedule of Town Board 

      Meetings as presented, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  

      b. Schedule of Holidays

      This is a request to approve the Schedule of Holidays as presented.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adopt the Schedule of Holidays as 

      presented, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

2.    Appointment of Attorney for the Town of Newburgh 

      The attached contract from January 2, 2002 is still in effect for the reappointment of 

      Mark Taylor as Attorney for the Town.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to reappoint Mark Taylor as Attorney 

      for the Town of Newburgh per the contract dated January 2, 2002, seconded by 

      Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

3.    Appointment of Tax Certiorari Attorney

      This is a request to appoint the following:
                              David Murphy – Hacker & Murphy LLP

                              Lawrence Farbstein – Industrial & Utility Consultant Inc.

                              Barry M. Herbold – Empire State Appraisal Consultants

      as Tax Certiorari Attorneys for the Town of Newburgh.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to appoint David Murphy from 

      Hacker & Murphy LLP as Tax Certiorari Attorney, seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to appoint Lawrence Farbstein from 
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      Industrial & Utility Consultant Inc as Tax Certiorari Attorney, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to appoint Barry Herbold from Empire 

      State Appraisal Consultants as Tax Certiorari Attorney, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

4.    Appointment of Bond Counsel

      This is a request to appoint Douglas E. Goodfriend of Orrick, Herrington and 

      Sutcliff as Bond Counsel for the Town of Newburgh.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to appoint Douglas E. Goodfriend as 

      Bond Counsel for the Town of Newburgh, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
5.    Appointment of Financial Advisor

      This is a request to appoint Munistat Services Inc. as Financial Advisor for the Town 

      of Newburgh.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to appoint Munistat Services Inc. as 
      Financial Advisor for the Town of Newburgh, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Appointment of Registrar of Vital Statistics & Deputy Registrar

      This is a request from Jeanne Patterson to be appointed to another term as Registrar    

      of Vital Statistics for the Town of Newburgh for the calendar year 2005.  She would 

      be grateful if the Town Board would reappoint Alice Stiteler, as her deputy.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the appoint of Jeanne 

      Patterson as Registrar of Vital Statistics and Alice Stiteler as her deputy for the year 

      2005, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Appointment of Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Officer
      This is a request to appoint Norma Jacobsen as Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 

      Officer. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to appoint Norma Jacobsen as Freedom 

      of Information Act (FOIA) Officer, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8.    Appointment of Planning Board Members

      This is a request from Edward T. O’Donnell, Jr. to be reappointed as Planning Board 

      member for a three year term.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to reappoint Edward T. O’Donnell, Jr. 

      to a three year term to the Planning Board, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      This is a request from John Ewasutyn to be reappointed as Planning Board member 

      for a three year term.  Supervisor Booth wanted to let everyone know Mr. Ewasutyn 

      has been doing a fine job these past few years as Chairman.  The Planning Board has 

      been extremely busy and he has taken the initiative and spent a lot of time to assure 

      everything has been moving forward.  Councilman Piaquadio also agrees that Mr. 

      Ewasutyn has been doing a fine job and he would like to see the Planning Board pick 

      their own chairman.  Supervisor Booth said he will still carry on as chair until the 
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      Planning Board has their reorganization meeting.  They will have the opportunity to 

      pick their own chairman then.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to reappoint John Ewasutyn to a three 

      year term to the Planning Board, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

      This is a request to appoint Joseph Profaci to a one year term to the Planning Board. 
      This will fill the vacancy from the resignation of James Winslow.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to appoint Joseph Profaci to a one year 

      term to the Planning Board, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Appointment of Zoning Board Members

      This is a request from Grace Cardone to be reappointed to the Zoning Board of 

      Appeals for a five year term.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Grace Cardone to the 
      Zoning Board of Appeals for a five year term, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      This is a request to reappoint John McKelvey to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a 

      five year term.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reappoint John McKelvey to the 

      Zoning Board Appeals for a five year term, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
10.   Appointment of O.S.H.A. Officer

      This is a request to appoint Tom Dubetsky as O.S.H.A. educator and enforcement 

      officer.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Tom Dubetsky as O.S.H.A. 

      educator and enforcement officer, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Appointment of Court Clerks and Establishment of Salaries

      This is a request to appoint Frances Bockemuhl and Isabel Klein as court clerks at the 

      salary designated in the 2005 Budget.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Frances Bockemuhl and 

      Isabel Klein as court clerks at the salary designated in the 2005 Budget, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Appointment of Confined Space Officer

      This is a request to appoint Gerald Canfield and Tom Dubetsky as Confined Space 

      Officers.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Gerald Canfield and Tom 

      Dubetsky as Confined Space Officers, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

13.   Appointments of:

      a. Court Officers – Bingo Inspectors - Crossing  Guards 

      b. Matrons – Parking Enforcement

      This is a request from Chief Kehoe to appoint the individuals named in Chief Kehoe’s 

      memos.  (See attached.)

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint the individuals named in 
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      Chief Kehoe’s memos, seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

14. Designation of Official Newspaper(s)
      This is a request to approve the Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times as our official 

      newspapers for the Town of Newburgh.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Sentinel and the Mid 

      Hudson Times as the official newspapers for the Town of Newburgh, seconded by 

      Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  

15.   Designation of Official Delegate and Alternate Delegate for Association of 

      Towns Meeting in New York City in February 2005

      This is a request to approve Elizabeth Greene as the Official Delegate for the 

      Association of Towns in February 2005 and George Woolsey as Alternate Delegate 

      for the Association of Towns in New York City in February 2005.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Delegates for the 

      Association of Towns Meeting in New York City in February 2005, Elizabeth Greene 

      as Official Delegate and George Woolsey as Alternate Delegate, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – nay; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 nay.

16.   Establish Per Diems:

      a. For Association of Towns:  $75.00 Per Day

         This is a request to keep the Per Diem for Association of Towns at $75.00 per day. 

         MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to establish the Per Diem for 

         Association of Towns at $75.00 per day, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

         VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

         – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. For Other:  $30.00 Per Day

         This is a request to have the Per Diem for all other occasions established at $30.00 

         per day.

         MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to establish the Per Diem for other 

         occasions at $30.00 per day, seconded by Councilman Manley.

         VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

         – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

17.   Designation of Official Bank Depositories:

      a. Bank of New York                               e. Wachovia

      b. Key Bank N.A.                                     f. Hudson United

      c. M & T Bank                                         g. Riverside Bank

      d. Provident

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve all the above mentioned 

      banks as the Town of Newburgh’s depositories, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

18.   Authorize Town Supervisor to Sign Checks, Drafts and Notes to and for 

      Authorized Banks
      This is a request to authorize the Supervisor to sign checks, drafts and notes to and for 

      authorized banks.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the Supervisor to sign 

      checks, drafts and notes to and for authorized banks, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
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      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

19.   Authorize Supervisor to Pay Electric, Other Utilities and Debt Services Prior to 

      Audit

      This is a request to authorize the Supervisor to pay electric, other utilities and debt 

      services prior to Audit.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to authorize the Supervisor to pay 

      electric, other utilities and debt services prior to Audit, seconded by Councilman 
      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

20.   Approval of Salaries in Accordance with the Adopted 2005 Budget

      This is a request to approve the salaries in accordance with the Adopted 2005 Budget.  
      Councilman Woolsey said he has voted no more for many years then he voted yes.  

      He believes there are some people who work for the Town that probably deserve 

      more but then there could be some people who don’t deserve anything.  He doesn’t 

      want to punish the good guy with the bad guy, so for that he will vote yes.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the salaries in Accordance 

      with the Adopted 2005 Budget, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

21.   Salaries For Election Chairpersons ($165.00) & Inspectors ($150.00)

      This is a request to change the salaries for election chairpersons to $165.00 and for 

      inspectors to $150.00.  This is an increase of $15.00 per chairperson and inspector for 

      2005.  They work a fifteen hour day, it is well worth the increase.  It is hard enough to 

      get people to work.  This will compensate them a little more.  Mr. Zarutskie, Town 
      Clerk, said this increase is not only well deserved but it brings our inspectors into line 
      with New Windsor and Cornwall.  This is the last time the Board will be voting on a 

      pay increase for election inspectors.  Starting next year the salary will be set by the 

      State Legislature statewide and it will be consistent statewide.  There is no way of 

      knowing if it will be more or less than what we are paying now.  We don’t know who 

      will be providing the money for it.  Councilman Woolsey said while they look at the 

      salary, they should look at the hours they work.  They should reduce the hours.  He 
      doesn’t feel the polls should be open that long.  Supervisor Booth said our hours are 

      so long because we are considered a commuter community.  He doesn’t think that 

      will change.  Mr. Zarutskie explained there is a bill in the State Assembly that would 

      allow swing shifts, one group to work 6:00 A.M. until Noon and the other group 
      Noon until 9:00 P.M.  Unfortunately it got nowhere in previous years and he doesn’t 
      know what is going to happen this year. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to change the salaries for election 

      chairpersons to $165.00 and for inspectors to $150.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

22.   Supervisor Appointments:

      a. Secretary to the Supervisor

         Secretary to the Supervisor will be Cynthia Martinez

      b. Deputy Supervisor

        Deputy Supervisor will be Derek N. Benedict
      c. Historian

        Historian will be Les Cornell

      d. Liaison Officers to Town Departments

      There will no change from last year.
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       Gilbert Piaquadio                                           Derek Benedict
         Accounting                                                Affirmative Action Officer

         Receiver of Taxes                                     Consolidated Water District (Distribution)
         Assessor                                                    Consolidated Water District (Treatment)

         Town Clerk                                               Sewer Department  
         Data Processing                                        Recreation

         Personnel 
   George Woolsey                                               James Manley
   Highway Department                                      Justice Court

   Building & Grounds                                        Planning Board                                                                         

   Zoning Board of Appeals                                Code Compliance                                             

   Fleet Maintenance                                           Animal Control
   Fire Bureau                                                      Police Department  

   Parade Committee

  Ambulance Corps                                                                              

23.   Town Clerk’s Appointments

      a. Charlene M. Black, First Deputy

      Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced his first deputy is Charlene M. Black

      b. Jeanne Patterson, 2nd Deputy

      Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced his 2nd deputy is Jeanne Patterson

24.   Receiver of Taxes Appointments

      a. Mary Lou Venuto, First Deputy

      Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, announced her first deputy is Mary Lou Venuto

      b. Priscilla Weed, 2nd Deputy

      Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, announced her 2nd deputy is Priscilla Weed

25.   Announcements

      a. Michael Fogarty is Sole Assessor for the Town, serving a six year term 

          expiring September, 2007
      b. Stanley Marks and Company, LLP are Certified Public Accountants for the 

          Town
      c. Highway Superintendent is Darrell Benedict for one more year

Councilman Woolsey would like to thank some of the people behind the scene.  He would like to start with the Highway Department who have put in drainage.  We went for a $1.5 million dollar bond for paving.  They had to get the roads ready in time to have them paved.  When we are in a bind, the Highway Department gets the job done.  They completed the trail around Chadwick Lake this year.  They come out in all kinds of weather, maybe not willingly, but they do the job and he feels they do a pretty good job.  He would like to thank the Highway Department.
The Water Department never gets any thanks.  They go out in the middle of the night when water main is broken.  We never hear about it.  They go out and do the job and get it back in service for us.  Occasionally they do goof up as far as not putting notices out soon enough but that is something that will not happen again.  
The Fleet Maintenance Department are guys who are behind the scenes to keep our police cars and trucks running smoothly.  We only hear about them when they don’t go out to fix a piece of equipment that is needed.
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The Sewer Department has the stinkiest job.  The only time we hear about them is when it backs up into someone’s cellar.  Most of the time it’s not their fault.  

The Building & Grounds Department has taken on a project.  Since Councilman Woolsey came on board, the Town went for four roofs.  They had to be fixed and in a hurry.  On this building alone the roof was leaking and it took four years to get the contract out to fix it.  Municipal organizations don’t move very fast.  

Councilman Woolsey would like to thank all these people that don’t get enough thanks.  We do growl at them all but he wants to thank them all.

Councilman Benedict would like to thank the Department Heads, as well as the managers, for their hard work in 2004 and a continued success in 2005.  He wanted to thank the individuals that serve on all our Boards and committees.  He is looking forward to 2005 and seeing different items get addressed.  He wanted to thank the Town Board; they are instrumental in everything that gets done.    With Councilman Piaquadio’s addition this year, there were some questions of how everyone going to get along.  This Board gets long pretty darn well.  We may not see eye to eye but we straighten everything out.  Thank you gentlemen and ladies for everything.
Councilman Manley would like to thank the public that came out tonight, as well as our department heads.  It shows an interest in the Town for each and every one of our department heads voluntarily coming in support of Reorganization.  Our department heads are the key to the success of our Town.  They hold the front line and motivate our work force to take care of the Town and taxpayers.  The departments that he is liaison to, which include Justice Court, Planning Board, Code Compliance, Animal Control and the Police Department, he found he has a good working relationship with each one of them.  He appreciates their hard work.  He appreciates their input and feedback that he gets on a regular basis.  They work hard and unfortunately being in municipal government sometimes the salary isn’t as rewarding as we would like it to be and sometimes a good pat on the back goes a long way.  Departments like Code Compliance and the Police have been experiencing a tremendous amount of additional productivity with the demand of the community.  We are experiencing growing pains in the Town.  That is one of the main reasons he ran for Town Board, to address some of the issues that have been coming up.  Some issues we have addressed successfully like the settlement with the City of Newburgh and creating a better open government, we have a very liberal policy.  We worked hard at restructuring the Planning Board.  Chairman Ewasutyn has been excellent at being able to funnel things through the Planning Board in a matter that is organized.  Applicants are receiving fair and equitable treatment within the planning process.  We are working hard towards accreditation of our Police Department.  His vision for the next year is the finalization and completion of the Town’s new master plan, which will help stabilize the growth we are experiencing in the Town and help maintain the character of the Town in the future.  Finally he added that it has been a difficult decision for him but unfortunately this will be his last reorganization meeting and in the future he will not be seeking re-election.  It is important that people know that so they have an opportunity to decide whether or not they want to run for office.  He will continue to work hard his last year for the taxpayers of the Town and he truly believes the Town has excellent potential and he thinks anyone that sits at this desk understands it is not an easy position.  There are very difficult decisions to be made at times and it’s a position that requires a lot of time and commitment.  He always promised that if he couldn’t put in the time or commitment that he needed, he had to make the decision that it wasn’t in the best interest of the Town or taxpayers to stay in office.  He wanted to thank everyone for their support over the years and thanks everyone for their support in the future.

Councilman Piaquadio is sorry to hear of Councilman Manley’s decision, he has been good to work with.  He wanted to thank everyone including the citizens of the Town,  without them none of them would be there.  One thing he would like to see done is the clean up of the amount of tires, washing machines and refrigerators thrown alongside our roads.  Everyone who lives in the Town considers this just as personal.  With the help of 
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this Board and the Police Department we will make every effort possible to identify and prosecute those who are dumping.  Consider this a warning; do not dump garbage in the Town of Newburgh in the year 2005.  Our tolerance is over.  On notable achievements and there could be many, but the one that stands out in his mind is the meeting between the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps and Mobile Life.  An agreement between them has done away with the double billing.  Some internal things within the Town is the renovation of Town Hall, e-mail and bidding on the internet. Around September 15th of 2004 a plan was put into place to look at scheduling and we have overtime on an emergency basis only and because of that being implemented we are saving an average of $7,000.00 per week.  The City of Newburgh’s Lion Club donated a defibrillator, which is installed at the Recreation Department.  A grant for $7,000.00 has been received through Assemblyman Kirwan’s Office to purchase more defibrillators.  In 2004 a Town Law was proposed to make it mandatory and hopefully implemented in January, that criminal history background be done for all new employees.  This arrangement was made by the Department of Criminal Justice Services.  Before this we did not have the access.  Hopefully this year we are going with the random drug testing.  Also a new inventory control system to improve efficiency in 2005.   
Supervisor Booth wanted to thank everyone, starting with all the Board Members of all his Boards, his department heads and their employees for carrying out the marching orders that are sent to them.  A special thanks to Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, and Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, who he overworks.  He wants to thank all the volunteers through the Town – Fire Departments, Ambulance Corps and our senior dining program.  He is looking forward to completing the Comprehensive Plan and enacting the zoning to coincide with it.  He is looking forward to the sewer plant expansion in the City of Newburgh so we can totally lift the sewer moratorium and enable us to enhance our commercial growth.  He is also looking forward to the completion of the Town Hall expansion.  

Adjournment
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Reorganization 
      Meeting of January 3, 2005 at 7:44 P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
